
Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 

February 12th, 2013 ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park 

 
Members: Tracy Wood – Chair, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Guy Giunta-Selectmen Representative  
 
Present: Wood, Cray, Goodwin, Smith, and Coordinator Lonergan 
 
Meeting Minutes: From December 11th, 2012 were read. Motion:  A motion was made by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. 
Cray to accept the meeting minutes.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous. From January 8th, 2013 were read. Motion:  A motion 
was made by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mrs. Goodwin to accept the meeting minutes.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous. 
 
Budget for 2013-14:  Lonergan updated that the meeting with Budget Committee went well and that they had approved 
the $111,184 for the 2013-2014 budget cycle.  
 
December & January Financials: The Commission reviewed the financial sheet for the month of December & January.  
 
Playground: Lonergan updated that representatives could not be reached and will try again tomorrow. She will let the 
commission know once appointments are scheduled.  
 
Basketball: The regular season is ending on February 16th with round robins for all teams. We will host with the Pines C.C. 
the 5th &6th Grade Girls and the 3rd &4th Boys at the WRMS. The end of the season awards for the 3rd & 4th grade boys will 
take place on Monday. February 18th at SCS. The tournament teams will consist of the a 5th & 6th Boys team and a 3rd &4th 
Co-Ed team. The teams will participate in the Franklin and Gilford tournaments.  
 
Ice Skating:  The ice skating season is ending on Sunday, February 17th. This year’s program has seen an increase in the 
parent teach your child to skate time. Another notable change was the free skate time for adult was increased over past 
years.  The high school age students are increasing utilizing the program.  
 
Youth Volleyball: The program was well received. This new program had 14 players this year. Thank you to Kevin Archibald 
for volunteering to run this new program.  
 
Egg Hunt: Easter egg hunt is scheduled for Saturday, March 30th at 10:00am at the Bodwell Tree Farm on Meeting House 
Hill Rd. Lonergan will contact WRHS Student Council and ask for assistance in hiding the eggs. Lonergan made a proposal to 
hold a second hunt, a “Flash Light Egg Hunt” for older kids. Discussion regarding location, time, when and who would 
attend. The concision was to hold the hunt on Saturday, March 23rd 7:30pm in the town field behind the Town hall, Church 
and Library for children in grades 4th -6th and that younger children could attend as long as a parent/guardian accompanied 
them during the search.  
 
Upcoming dates:  
Next month’s meeting is Tuesday, April 9th, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park. 
Town Budget Hearing Tuesday, April 9th, 2013 
Town Meeting Wednesday, May 15th, 2013 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.  
 
Juliana Lonergan  
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


